Crash shuts down Colquitt Road

Wednesday, June 22, 2022

A t-bone crash involving two pickup trucks shut down a section of Colquitt Road on Wednesday afternoon, said
Sheriff Steve Prator.

Just before 4:30 p.m., the driver of a green Ford Ranger headed south overcorrected and crashed into a tan
Chevy Silverado in the northbound lane. Caddo deputies arrived on scene to find the Ford pickup truck upside
down blocking traffic in both directions.

The driver of the Chevy pickup truck is okay. Meanwhile, the driver of the Ford pickup truck has been taken for a
test to determine if she was driving under the influence.

Colquitt Road remains closed from Peggy Lane to Keithville Springridge-Road until tow trucks can clear the way.




